BERE PENINSULA JUBILEE MEETING REPORT: APRIL
Apologies Beryl Mills, Julie Overnell, Gill Larkin, Ann Parsons
The ‘group leaders’ from Bere Ferrers and Bere Alston discussed further actions needed to commemorate the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee on the Peninsula, at the Olde Plough Inn, Bere Ferrers at the beginning of April and a detailed report on each of the projects was given.

Jubilee Gardens competition

It was agreed that, although there was time to organise a competition, parishioners might be put off by the competitive element so they will be asked to put on an appropriate display in their front gardens. Some people don’t have front gardens and it was suggested that a floral display or bouquet in front windows would do very well, perhaps surrounding a picture of the Queen. Bev will do an advertisement for the next Bere Link.

History Group
Jean Sharman said that the display was going very well and she had been promised lots of items, but more are still wanted. She already had several historical items from Queen Victoria’s reign, together with coins and First Day Cover stamps. Bev told her that a Bere Ferrers villager can provide copies of photographs of the Queen in India in the Sixties.
The display will be open in the Parish Hall from 10am until 3pm on Saturday 2nd June and will remain during the Tea dance later that afternoon.

Hilary said that there would be a charge for the hire of the Parish Hall on Friday (set-up) and Saturday. It would be around £50 and she was negotiating with Beregen to reduce this or eliminate it. However, we needed to find some way of paying for this. Any profits from the Jubilee Weekend will be given to the Youth2Youth project towards building the Jubilee Hall. As entrance to the display will be free, it was suggested that a voluntary donation on the door would raise some funds.
Tea Dance
The event on Saturday afternoon will run from 4pm until 7pm, with a teaching element. Helena Rogers has arranged a choir to sing during the afternoon.

The Hall has been booked; Tiddlywinks and Chatterbox will do the refreshments: sandwiches, cakes and tea.

The layout of the Hall is to be agreed with the history Group and their display panels. There will be bunting available to decorate the Hall but more is needed. Hilary will ask her church or perhaps the Scouts.
A cost of £3 per person will be charged for admission, with a raffle to cover the cost of hiring the Hall. Super prizes are requested. Tickets will be on sale at the usual outlets in Bere Alston and at Margaret’s Hairdressing and the Saturday Shop in Bere Ferrers.
Cream Teas on the Quay
The event will start at 3pm. Marcel Kelly has agreed to organise the games.
All residents on the Quay have been approached about the event to forestall any possible complaints.
A cream tea of two scones with cream and jam, plus a cup of tea, will be £2.50. Mrs Grills has agreed to provide power for the tea urn (very important!). In the event of bad weather the event will be held in the BF Church Hall, which has been booked. Val said that the WI have offered to decorate the Hall for the weekend and they were thanked for that.
Caroline suggested bunting along the street, similar to Watersports.
Scones and cakes have been organised. Bev said that a group of local musicians would be strumming away during the afternoon and any other musicians were welcome to join in when they could. 
Monday Evening Event
Sarah Williams, from the Olde Plough, will be holding a barbecue in Bere Ferrers. More details later.
Picnic In The Park
Everything was sorted, as it was a simple event: children bring their own picnics and they will be provided with entertainment, which is being arranged. Invites are to be sent out next term. It was suggested that every child that attends be given a free cupcake.
A special commemorative coin is being sourced; every child in the parish from birth to the last year of primary school will be given one. Jean asked if one could be reserved for the History Group archives.
Youth Event
There will be no youth event. Hilary said that she had asked Rev Nick if there could be a commemorative plaque on the Jubilee Hall when it was built. He was in favour of the idea, but only if all the many groups on the Peninsula contributed to the fund.
Jubilee Trail
Robin Musgrave said that he and Clive Charlton were still working on the route, but he felt that endorsement was needed from the Footpaths & Environment committee of the Parish Council. This could be discussed at the next meeting on 10th April.

There was good news: Robin said that there were several possible sources of funding and help: Tamar Valley AONB, Devon & Cornwall Rail Partnership, Natural England, so funding does not appear to be an issue.
The currently-planned trail leaves Bere Alston via Cotts to give walkers the fantastic views from there. Walkers could return to Bere Alston by rail. There are many ways of walking the whole Jubilee Trail. It was decided to include a loop to Weir Quay.
There is also a cycle trail in the Peninsula.

A leaflet needs to be produced urgently about the Jubilee Trail and costs need to be identified for applying for funding.

Benches were suggested at strategic places along the Trail. These could be sponsored by local businesses. Landowners’ permission would have to be obtained to do this.

Daphne agreed to look at the Natural England web site for details of funding available.

There is likely to be an official opening of a part of the Trail on Monday 4th June.

Church Service
Bev said that he had been notified that there will be a church service at St Andrew’s with the British Legion and other organisations on 4th June. Several people thought this was the wrong date as the service will be on Sunday 3rd.
Bere Ferrers Art Group
The Art Group are working on a project; David Pearce will be supplying an old mining map and several artists will do their interpretation of various locations on the map. These will be fixed to the map and framed. It will be under 5 feet square and already has a place booked on the wall in the refurbished Parish Hall. 

Benches
Bev reported that he had received a cost for a stone wall type of bench, but it was over £1,500. The idea was shelved.
Diana suggested that a tree be planted at Bere Alston, Bere Ferrers and Weir Quay, with an appropriate plaque, instead of benches.
Jubilee Beacon
Hilary has asked with the Bowling Club as to whether they would consider building a beacon in their grounds for Bere Alston, but has not had a decision from them.
Bere Ferrers Social Club
Bev said that the Social Club were holding a special Open Mic night on Saturday 2nd June, tentatively entitled ‘Bere Ferrers Got Talent!’.
Parish Photos
It had been mentioned at previous meetings about having a photographic archive record of who lived where in the parish, with people being photographed outside their dwelling. A similar book was featured on Spotlight this week and the village benefitted from the proceeds of the sale. There are many proficient photographers on the Peninsula, but it needs a Co-ordinator. These photographers will, not doubt, adequately cover the events in the parish over the Jubilee Weekend.

Finally, it was agreed that any profits from the weekend will be donated to the Jubilee Hall appeal.

